
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE CONTACT: JERRY BURKOT
FEBRUARY 23, 1987 202-225-3452

RAHALL ANNOUNCES LEGISLATION TO BOLSTER TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION IN W.VA.

WASHINGTON, DC � U.S. Rep. Nick Rahall, II (D-W.Va.) today announced

that he and several of his colleagues have sponsored a bill that will

strengthen technology education in the nation&#39;s schools.

"The education systems throughout America have failed to keep up with

technology," Rahall said. "Many times concepts that seem fairly new are

outdated by the time they reach the classroom. We have to devise a way to

keep our teachers and students advised of the newest advances in the

technological fields."

The Technology Act of 1987 will establish up to 10 demonstration

projects in Technology Education. The students in the courses will receive

instruction in the application of basic mathematical and scientific

principals and in the proper use of technological equipment. It will also

recognize that the field of technology is relatively new and grants will be

provided to teacher training programs. Furthermore, the bill requires that

the recipients of funds distributed to spread course and teacher�training

materials to other secondary and post�secondary institutions.

Rahall believes the bill, which was recently introduced, will help West

Virginia and could possibly create new jobs.

"Technology related jobs are proliferating across America," Rahall

said. "There is no reason why West Virginia cannot become a center of

technological industry. This bill would make us more attractive when firms

are looking to locate."

According to Rahall, the act earmarks existing discretionary funds

and will not require new appropriations. The Congressman added that if

passed, state officials should not pass the opportunity to educate people

in technological fields.



"Here in Congress we can provide the funds for the states to set up the

necessary training programs," Rahall said. "However, it will be up to the

respective state governments to apply for and implement the actual classes.

The funds will be available and all the states have to do is ask. West

Virginia cannot pass up such an opportunity."
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technology education in the nation&#39;s schools.

"The education systems throughout America have failed to keep up with

technology," Rahall said. "Many times concepts that seem fairly new are

outdated by the time they reach the classroom. We have to devise a way to

keep our teachers and students advised of the newest advances in the

technological fields."

The Technology Act of 1987 will establish up to lO demonstration

projects in Technology Education. The students in the courses will receive

instruction in the application of basic mathematical and scientific

principals and in the proper use of technological equipment. It will also

recognize that the field of technology is relatively new and grants will be

provided to teacher training programs- Furthermore, the bill requires that

the recipients of funds distributed to spread course and teacher�training

materials to other secondary and post-secondary institutions.

Rahall believes the bill, which was recently introduced, will help West

Virginia and could possibly create new jobs.

"Technology related jobs are proliferating across America," Rahall
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